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Minutes for the Annual General Meeting of the
NEW SOUTH WALES ROGAINING ASSOCIATION
Held 1.20pm on Sunday 26 February 2023

at The Coast Centre – North Hall, 2 Curie Ave, Little Bay NSW 2036
	Attendees: Trevor Gollan, Graham Field, Mike Hotchkis, Robin Cameron, Julian Ledger, Pam Montgomery, Bob Montgomery, Salome Hussein, Stuart Warren, Chris Stevenson and John Clancy.

	
	

	Meeting commenced at 1.20pm
	
	

	
	
	

	1.
	Adoption of the minutes of the 2022 Annual General Meeting
Motion put forward by Mike Hotchkis. Seconded by Pam Montgomery. Carried


	2.
	President’s Report to AGM Feb-2023, Trevor Gollan
Looking back at 2022, attendance was lower than previous years, especially the three mid-year events.  After the Covid and weather disruptions of 2020-21 it’s unclear how attendances will pan out in 2023.

As to number of attendees, the current event (Minigaine) highlights a need to install a cut-off at registration.  Given NP&WS have a 400-person limit, we need to impose that limit when using National Parks.  My personal opinion is that 400 is a reasonable maximum, when one considers the environmental impact, the experience of competitors (who don’t want to be following other teams continuously), and the workload on our caterers and administrators.  There could obviously be exceptions (such as Metro events & World Champs.)
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President’s Report to AGM Feb-2023, Trevor Gollan (cont)
Looking forward, 2023 has a full calendar with primary contacts defined – which is fantastic.  The Australian Champs are a major event for us to host, and I am confident that David and Ronnie will create a challenging and pleasant experience.

I’d like to single out some people from last year for their efforts…

Michael Watts – Michael has expended enormous effort and emotion to create the Gundabooka champs.  I don’t know if or when we will get an event there, but appreciate Michael’s role.

Mark von Huben continues to manage our equipment, notably the replacement of the old, unwieldy, catering trailer.

Graham Field continues to provide broad support, including volunteer tracking, mapping and event coordination advice.  If you search on the volunteers page for “Graham Field”, there are 21 hits.  I dunno if anyone else comes near that total…

Chris Stevenson – OK, I checked and he has 22 hits.  Chris was a major protagonist at three events in 2022 (Minigaine, Nightgaine, Socialgaine) and his role as webmaster means he has actions for every NSWRA event, and he is also a valued provocateur when it comes to social media.

John Cameron deserves a special mention, for his 1km piggy-back of an injured rogainer at the Paddy Pallin Rogaine in June.  Yes, Phil Whitten did some of the carrying, but the reports are that John was the primary packhorse.

On behalf of the committee I thank all volunteers who have helped create our events, and look forward to another successful, safe year of rogaining adventure.

At committee level, we aren’t doing much that is different from previous years.  Pierre Francois has decided to leave and I thank him for his involvement.  I entered my first rogaine 42 years ago (in 1981) and have been on or near the NSWRA Committee since 1988.  I’m slowing down, have moved further from Sydney, and it’s time to ease out of the organisation.  I would like to stay on the committee, but in a diminished role.

On a personal note - last year Phil Whitten referred to me as having “transitioned a bit further through the work force”, which is to say… “retired”.  I have seen Chris Stevenson, Robin Cameron and Julian Ledger get more involved since they retired, and that’s great.  One wonders about a volunteer-run organisation … if we become over-dependent on those who are “workforce transitioned”?  How do we maintain younger perspectives and active involvement?  My advice is to get the younger, fitter ones involved in one event per year, but connect the older, experienced people as mentors.  This is the approach I have been pushing in the last few months.  That way we get the Jordan Barta’s and Mat Collin’s actively involved, with appropriate support.
Thanks, Tg
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	2.

cont


	President’s Report – Trevor Gollan (cont)

OTHER
4Hr Paddlegaine – Saturday 24 June 2023   Location: Lower Shoalhaven River /  Lake Yarrunga
Organiser(s):  Salome Hussein & Stuart Warren with Dylan Jones (Valley Outdoors)
This event will be organised by NSWRA  and canoes supplied by Valley Outdoors.
Stu & Sam are seeking confirmation about event access and insurance, advising that it is easier if NSWRA (as a NFP organization) organizes both.  Committee accepted and will support this advice. 
60th Paddy Pallin Event:  Sunday 18 June 2023.
To support and celebrate the 60th PP Event,  Stuart is promoting participation of Scout and Venturers, and he is also including BSAR in preliminary activities on the Saturday.  Phil Whitten (coordinator) is looking into other entertainment for the Saturday night. 
OFFICE BEARERS
Trevor to change roles in 2023.  He will step down as President  and agreed to take the role as Vice President.
CARRIED.
Graham Field has agreed to step up in to the role of President of NSWRA.   We will be looking for someone to take his current role as Volunteer Co-ordinator.
CARRIED
PUBLICITY
Julian spoke to the Publicity Planning document that he recently circulated.  He is seeking discussion and feedback.  We’d like to see broader involvement in publicity. That is, having more members initiate news & opinions. Our FaceBook group has nearly 1400 members who should  be more involved.
WARWICK MARSDEN AWARD
None.
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	.3.
	Treasurer’s report: Mike Hotchkis: 2022 Financial Statements
A loss of $13,301 was incurred at year end as some 2023 event expenses relating to 2023 minigaine and ARC were brought forward.  It should be noted that NSWRA accounts are prepared on a cash basis as we do not use accrual accounting.

Overall our balance sheet Total Equity improved after taking into consideration the purchase of a new trailer and generator during 2022.

The aim of the Association is to hold a float of $60k and thus have sufficient funding to support  ongoing operations, events, and to have a reserve for emergency or unpredictable incidents. The association’s cash assets as at 31 Dec 2022 consist of $74,100 in the bank.
Our aim is to continue to run the well-attended urban/smaller events at a profit, to subsidise the bush/longer events.  If we charged more for entry to the NSW Champs say, we risk deterring people from entering, and we want more people to those bush rogaines.


	4.
	Motion that the President’s Report and the Accounts incorporating the 2022 Financial Statements as approved by the Committee and tabled at this meeting be adopted
Proposed by Trevor Gollan; Seconded by John Clancy.  CARRIED


	5.
	Vote of Thanks
Julian offered a vote of thanks to Trevor for all his work as President during 2022.
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	5.
	Election of Office Bearers for 2023

	
	Position
	Nominee
	Proposer
	Seconder

	
	President
	Graham Field
	Chris Stevenson
	John Clancy

	
	Vice-President
	Trevor Gollan
	Graham Field
	John Clancy

	
	Treasurer
	Mike Hotchkis
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	Secretary
	John Clancy
	Chris Stevenson
	Trevor Gollan

	
	Public Officer
	Andrew Duerden
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	Event Manager
	Trevor Gollan
	Chris Stevenson
	John Clancy

	
	Volunteer Coordinator(s)
	Graham Field

Robin Cameron

Katherine Cameron
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	ARA Representative
	Michael Watts
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	Membership Secretary
	Chris Stevenson
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	Equipment Officer
	Mark van Huben
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	Safety Officer
	Michael Watts
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	Publicity Coordinator
	Vacant
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	Webmaster
	Chris Stevenson
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	Archivist
	Mike Hotchkis
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	
	
	
	

	
	General committee #1
	Andrew Duerden
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	
	Richard Sage
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	
	Pam Montgomery
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	
	Bob Montgomery
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	
	Robin Cameron
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy

	
	
	Katherine Cameron
	Graham Field
	John Clancy

	
	
	Tristan White
	Trevor Gollan
	John Clancy
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	6.
	GGeneral Business.1
	Thank you to Trevor as President for  his work and in providing leadership in 2022.
	

	7.
	GGeneral Business.2
	Thank you to Julian Ledger on continuing to support the Committee and in providing storage space for the Association’s trailers.
	

	8
	GGeneral Business.3
	A general vote of thanks to the entire committee for managing the challenges of 2022.
	

	9.


	AGM closed 1.50 pm
	
	


